
Published by Renna Media Issue 10 • October 2018        

MAILED FREE
TO EVERY HOME 
AND BUSINESS 
IN GARWOOD

**
**

**
**

**
**

**
**

*E
CR

W
SS

ED
DM

**
**

PO
ST

AL
 P

AT
RO

N
GA

RW
OO

D,
 N

J 
07

02
7

EC
RW

SS

PR
SR

T 
ST

D
U.
S.
 P
OS

TA
GE

 
PA

ID
PH

IL
A 
PA

 1
91

PE
RM

IT
 N
O.
75
75

CALL TINA
FOR DETAILS
908-418-5586

First come, first served.

A GREAT
ATTENTION GRABBER

Place Your 
Ad In

This Space!

WORLD WAR I LECTURE SERIES AT LIBERTY HALL MUSEUM
TALKS EXPAND ON BROTHERS IN ARMS EXHIBITION

Liberty Hall Museum at Kean University’s popular World
War I exhibit, Brothers in Arms: Memories of the Great War,
will draw to a close with a series of lectures exploring the
impact of the war on New Jersey and the United States.
Funded by a grant from the Union County Office of Cultural

and Heritage Affairs, the lecture series will feature three World
War I historians who will elaborate on and bring additional
context to the Brothers in Arms exhibition. The exhibition
opened last year on the 100th anniversary of the U.S. entering
World War I and will close on November 15, a few days after
the centennial anniversary of the signing of the Armistice that
ended the war.
The first lecture, Good War, Great Men, was held on

Thursday, September 27 at 3 p.m., featuring author Andrew
Capets.
The second lecture in the series, Fort Monmouth, New

Jersey, and World War I, will be held on Thursday, October 25
at 3 p.m. and will feature Professor Melissa Ziobro of
Monmouth University. Ziobro’s talk will share the significant
breakthroughs created at Fort Monmouth and the important
contributions made not only by the fort, but the military men
and women stationed there during the war.
The final lecture, Uncle Sam Wants You: World War I and

the Making of the Modern American Citizen, will be held on
Thursday, November 15 at 3 p.m., and will feature Christopher
Capozzola of the Massachusetts Institute of Technology.
Capozzola will discuss his book, Uncle Sam Wants You and
the history of citizenship, war and the military in modern
American history.
The Brothers in Arms exhibition shares the story of the Kean

brothers — Captain John Kean and First Lt. Robert W. Kean
— and their experiences of the war from boot camp to the front
lines. Using firsthand accounts from letters and postcards, as
well as photographs and personal objects, the exhibition allows
visitors to walk in their footsteps. The collection at Liberty Hall
Museum contains over 300 letters from John and Robert as
well as their uniforms, military handbooks, maps, pictures and
commemorative pins, all of which are on display.
Admission to each lecture is free with an optional tour of

Brothers in Arms at 2 p.m. for a discounted price of $8. Light
refreshments will be served. Liberty Hall Museum at Kean
University is located at 1003 Morris Avenue, Union, New
Jersey.
Reservations are required for both the lecture and tour. Email

libertyhall@kean.edu or call (908) 527-0400 to reserve a spot.

(above) A letter home to his mother from Captain John
Kean during World War I, on display in the Brothers in
Arms: Memories of the Great War exhibition at Liberty

Hall Museum at Kean University.

(above) The trunk of
Captain John Kean, on
display in the Brothers
in Arms: Memories of
the Great War
exhibition at Liberty
Hall Museum.

(above) The World War I uniform of Captain John Kean
from the Brothers in Arms: Memories of the Great War
exhibition at Liberty Hall Museum at Kean University.
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MOTHERS’ CENTER OF CENTRAL NEW JERSEY
LAUNCHES LITERACY CAMPAIGN

“BOOKS FOR BABIES” AT LOCAL LIBRARIES
The Mothers’ Center of Central New Jersey

(MCCNJ) is very excited to announce its newest
program in literacy, Books for Babies. In
partnership with select local libraries, MCCNJ
is offering families a warm welcome to the
world of reading with their babies. Union
County families that have welcomed a newborn
within the last year can receive a reusable tote
bag filled with a new board book, list of
recommended books for baby, and description
of library parent/child programs. Participating
libraries include Cranford, Clark, and Garwood.
The program started on September 12. Families
can stop by one of the libraries and ask the
children’s librarian for a new “book bag”.
An avid reader with a passion for family

reading, MCCNJ member Nicole Eng was
inspired to start Books for Babies after seeing a
similar program and realizing the impact it could

have in her own community.
“Early childhood literacy, family bonding, and

a love of reading drive the concept of this
program and we couldn’t be happier to bring this
to local families,” said Ms. Eng. With the
generous help of MCCNJ, including members
Trina Junod and Melissa Bernstein, the
organization prepared and delivered 100 “book
bags” to the participating libraries.
“We invite you to share the joy of reading with

your family and nurture a love of books starting
at an early age. By collaborating with our beloved
libraries we help to promote childhood literacy
and strengthen the parent/child bond.”
If you’d like to learn more about Books for

Babies or how to contribute, please email
motherscentercnj@gmail.com. To learn more
about the Mothers’ Center of Central New Jersey,
visit motherscentercnj.org.

(above) "Book bag" contents, provided by the
Books for Babies program from Mothers’

Center of Central New Jersey.

(above) One of the "book bags" that are
available to families at the Cranford, Clark,

and Garwood Libraries.

WOOD FLOORS
Sand • Stain • Refinish • Repairs

W/W CARPET & RUGS
Clean • Stretch • Sanitize • Repairs • Bind
RESTOREMYFLOORS.NET

A DIVISION OF CARPET DOCTOR LLC.

116 SUSSEX ST. WESTFIELD, NJ

908-342-5048
Insured * References * Visa / MasterCard

a u t

Bathrooms - Basements - Decks - Tile
Additions- Doors/Windows - Molding - Drywall 

Kitchens - Roofing - Siding - Plumbing
Electrical - Interior & Exterior Painting

201-978-6656
Sistasfamilyhousecleaning

SISTA’S FAMILY
HOUSE CLEANING

SERVICES
We offer 

weekly , biweekly, monthly, and
post construction cleaning services

STEPHANIE GARDENS
GARWOOD, NJ

One bedroom available at $1,500
Heat & hot water included.

Conveniently located in residential area.

908.789.9198
Professionally managed by DanJon Management Corp., Inc.
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549 Lexington Avenue • Cranford
908-276-0900 or 1-888-480-0901

WWW.REEL-STRONG.COM

MAKE YOUR BEST DEAL THEN TAKE

$300 OFF
Exp: 12/31/18. May Not Be Combined With Other Offers.

NEW RHEEM HEATING OR AIR CONDITIONING SYSTEM

0% Financing
Available

FREE
ESTIMATES

NO
OBLIGATION

We are a full service installation and maintenance company.

• HEATING OIL SUPPLIER

• WILLIAMSON BOILERS

• RHEEM FURNACES AND AIR CONDITIONERS

• NATURAL GAS CONVERSIONS AND SERVICE

$25 OFF
ANY SERVICE CALL
May Not Be Used For Routine Maintenance.

With Coupon – No Expiration

SAVE THIS COUPON

Are you ready for the Winter!
Check your heating unit now!
Do not buy just yet. Get a second opinion 
from Reel-Strong. A tune-up can extend 
the life of your unit.

Master HVACR Contractor License #19HC00438000

Hi-efficiency heating equipment 
will qualify for WARM advantage rebates.

• Manufacturers’ Rebates • Elizabethtown Gas Rebates 
• NJ Clean Energy Program 

Includes FREE 10 YEAR Parts & Labor WARRANTY.
Some model restrictions may apply. Some expiration dates apply so don’t delay.

MR. AND MRS. JOHN E. CONLIN GRANT OFFERS
NEW GRANT OPPORTUNITY FOR EDUCATORS

Submitted by the Education Foundation of Garwood

The Education Foundation of Garwood
(EFG) is proud to announce a new grant
opportunity for Garwood’s educators. This grant
will be made available during the current school
year thanks to a generous donation from the
family of Mr. and Mrs. John E. Conlin. This
grant was made in their parents’ memory and
will continue their family’s commitment to
education by directly supporting our Garwood
teachers and students. The Mr. and Mrs. John E.
Conlin Grant will create greater opportunities
for Garwood’s educators by allowing them to
obtain funding for school projects that connect
to their curriculums while enhancing the
educational experience of their students and we
are grateful for their generous donation.
Mr. John E. Conlin along with his wife Jean,

who shared John’s passion for education, were
both proud lifelong residents of Garwood who
raised their four sons here. Mr. Conlin began his
career as an educator at the age of 25 subsequent
to serving in the United States Navy during
World War II. At the end of the war, Mr. Conlin
joined the Clark School District as a science
teacher where he served in many educational
capacities. Mr. Conlin retired from the Clark
District as the first principal of Frank K. Henley
grammar school, too. Always wanting to do
more, Mr. Conlin then served as Garwood’s
elected representative to the Union County
Regional High School Board of Education for

38 years and over that time he served as Vice
President of the Regional Board and served time
on various committees. During his tenure on the
Board, the Regional District expanded from one
high school to four and upon his retirement Mr.
Conlin had served the longest tenure on the
Union County Regional Board.
In retirement, Mr. Conlin remained an active

citizen in Garwood as he would often be found
at borough meetings where he would always
provide valuable input to the Garwood Board of
Education and the Borough Council. In 2012,
the Education Foundation of Garwood honored
Mr. Conlin with our “Person Making a
Difference” award for his decades of service to
Garwood. EFG President, Sara Todisco, shared
her thoughts about how Mr. Conlin, “had a
positive impact on me and everyone who knew
him.” She also added that, “His core belief was
that children are our future, regardless of the
decade, and his passion for education was
inspiring. She and her fellow EFG members are
honored that his family chose the EFG to
continue his legacy by offering this donation to
our organization.”
The EFG is a nonprofit, tax-exempt 501(c)(3)

organization and was founded in 2004 to work
with the Garwood School District “in pursuit of
educational excellence.” You can follow the
foundation on Facebook at “Education
Foundation of Garwood.”

(above) The 2012 Person Making a Difference
Award plaque given to Mr. John Conlin 

by the EFG in appreciation for his service 
to education and the Garwood community 

as a whole. 
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MURSELI PRO CONSTRUCTION
Family

Owned &
Operated For

15 Years

FREE ESTIMATES

Special!
COMPLETE SET OF STEPS

Includes New Bricks, Limestone & Concrete Platform
Up to 5 Steps, 6 feet wide

ROOFINGMASONRY GUTTERSCHIMNEY
• DRIVEWAYS
• STEPS
• BRICK &

BLOCK
• SIDEWALKS
• REPAIR

• CLEANING
• RE-LINE
• REPAIRS
• REBUILD
• CAPPING

• CLEANING
• INSTALLATION
• SCREENING
• REPAIRS
• REPLACEMENTS

• RE-ROOF
• NEW ROOF
• ROOF

REPAIRS
• SHINGLES
• FLAT ROOF

• Protect your house from
heat transfer
combustibles

• Protect the masonry from
the corrosive by products
of combustion

• Provide a correctly sized
flue for optimum
efficiency of appliance

Fire
Safety

Improved
Performance

Long Term
Preservation

Easy & Effective
Cleaning

Special!CHIMNEY LINER
$1300Why Should I Use A

Chimney Lining System?

Carbon Monoxide 
is invisible,
odorless, 

and can kill you!

You Home Improvement Connection

ROOFING
CHIMNEYS

GUTTERS

SIDING

MASONRY

STEPS

FOUNDATIONS

CHIMNEY & ROOFING SPECIALISTS

908-361-6372
1-800-650-0968

• All Work Guaranteed

• 24/7 Emergency Service

• 20% Senior Discount

• Major Credit Cards

• NJ Lic. 13VH08570100

$1000 OFF
or FREE GUTTERS

ANY COMPLETE ROOF
With coupon. Cannot be combined with any other offer.

Expires 11/6/18.

$79.99
GUTTERS CLEANING
(Any Average House)
With coupon. Cannot be combined with any other offer.

Expires 11/6/18.

$150 OFF
ANY ROOF REPAIR
of $500 or more

With coupon. Cannot be combined with any other offer.
Expires 11/6/18.

$200 OFF
ANY CHIMNEY REPAIR
of $800 or more

With coupon. Cannot be combined with any other offer.
Expires 11/6/18.

With coupon. Cannot be combined
with any other offer. Expires 11/6/2018

$2,600
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GIAN PAUL GONZALEZ SPEAKS TO CRUSADER FALL ATHLETICS
Submitted by Gus Kalika

On Wednesday, September 5, 2018, members
of the Crusader Fall Athletics met in the Arthur
L. Johnson High School Auditorium. The student
athletes had the pleasure of meeting and
interacting with guest speaker Gian Paul
Gonzalez, who talked to the fall athletes on the
topic of being “All In”.
During the New York Giants’ 2011 Super Bowl

run, much of their inspiration is attributed to Gian
Paul Gonzalez (pronounced John Paul). Prior to
the Giant’s Christmas Eve game with the NY
Jets, Gonzalez delivered the now famous “ALL
IN” rally cry message during the Giants’ chapel
service, and is now widely recognized as having
inspired the New York Giants to their Super Bowl
victory. He has been featured on ESPN on Super
Bowl Sunday, and has had notable appearances

on Fox News and CNN. He has traveled across
the nation as a motivational speaker for the
NBA’s Portland Trailblazers, to the Army Cadets
at West Point, Sam’s Club, Patch.com, as well as
to many other corporate, athletic, government
agencies, and educational institutions.
Gonzalez, a high school teacher in Union City,

N.J., was asked to lead a chapel service for
members of the New York Giants team the night
before the team’s Christmas Eve 2011 game
against the New York Jets. There was little hope
then that the team would make it to the playoffs.
To illustrate the concept of commitment

Gonzalez handed each football player a poker
chip and instructing them to write their number
on one side of the chip and write what they
wanted to be committed to on the other side. He
then shared with the team the meaning behind the
poker phrase “All In”. He inspired them to be
committed and put all their “chips” on the table.
“We are faced with decisions every day at

which time we can decide to be fully committed,
or all in,” says Gonzalez, a former All-American
forward, who passed up a professional basketball
contract to continue his work with at-risk youth.
“I said to the players, ‘I want you to fully commit
to being all in on something.’” Gonzalez went on
to urge players to fully commit to anything they
take on, whether as a father, husband, son or
even, a football player.
The day after Gian Paul’s chapel message the

Giants beat the Jets 29-14. In a post game

interview, Giant’s Defensive End Justin Tuck
credited the chapel speaker’s message of being
“All In” as the reason for the Giants win that day.
The team went on to win every game, up to and
including Super Bowl XLVI, where they beat the
New England Patriots 21-17.
Gian Paul Gonzalez is himself an inspiration.

He was a former NCAA First Team All-American
forward from Montclair State University scoring
nearly 1,400 points in his 3-year career. He
played with the LA Clippers in their NBA
Summer League in 2008 and was offered a few
professional basketball contracts, yet he turned
them down in order to continue his work with at-
risk youth.
He is a gifted motivational speaker and

continues to strive for excellence in inner-city
public schools and juvenile jails, for which he has
received the 2012 New Jersey Hero Award from
New Jersey First Lady Mary Pat Christi.
Gus Kalikas, Athletic Director at Arthur L.

Johnson High School, had this to say about the
event. “Arthur L. Johnson High School was
thrilled to have Gian Paul Gonzalez come and
speak to us on the topic of ““All In,” said Gus
Kalikas, Athletic Director at Arthur L. Johnson
High School. “Gian Paul reached all of our
student athletes and left them with great strategies
that will not only help on the fields, courts, and
mats, but also in the game of life. He was a true
professional and inspires while delivering a
wonderful message.”

(above) Gian Paul Gonzalez talking 
to the Crusader Fall Student Athletes.
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CALL FOR FREE ESTIMATE

800-206-8529
$350-$450

$250-$350

MAGIC IMPROVEMENTS (800) 206-8529
With this coupon. May not be combined with any other offer.
Expires 11-13-18. Go to LocalFlavor.com for more coupons.

MAGIC IMPROVEMENTS (800) 206-8529
With this coupon. May not be combined with any other offer.
Expires 11-13-18. Go to LocalFlavor.com for more coupons.

FOUNDATION REPAIRS BEFORE & AFTER

CHIMNEY LINERS

SLATE ROOF SPANISH STYLE ROOF NEW STEPS

CHIMNEY REPAIRS SHINGLE ROOF FLAT TOP ROOF

24/7
EMERGENCY

SERVICE

ANY ROOF REPAIR

ANY CHIMNEY JOB

$800OFF ANY NEW
ROOF JOB

MAGIC IMPROVEMENTS (800) 206-8529
With this coupon. May not be combined with any other offer.
Expires 11-13-18. Go to LocalFlavor.com for more coupons.

15% SENIOR CITIZEN
DISCOUNT

MAGIC IMPROVEMENTS (800) 206-8529
With this coupon. May not be combined with any other offer.
Expires 11-13-18. Go to LocalFlavor.com for more coupons.

GUTTER CLEANING
STARTING AT $65
MAGIC IMPROVEMENTS (800) 206-8529
With this coupon. May not be combined with any other offer.
Expires 11-13-18. Go to LocalFlavor.com for more coupons.

MAGIC IMPROVEMENTS (800) 206-8529
With this coupon. May not be combined with any other offer.
Expires 11-13-18. Go to LocalFlavor.com for more coupons.

$300OFFANY JOB
of $2,000 or more

OFF
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CONNIE DWYER BREAST CENTER AT TRINITAS NOW OPEN
In alignment with Breast Cancer Awareness

Month, Trinitas Regional Medical Center
announces the early October opening of the $3.4
million Connie Dwyer Breast Center. The Center
is located at Trinitas’ main campus, 225
Williamson St., Elizabeth. 
Breast cancer is the second leading cause of

cancer deaths among women in the U.S.,
according to the American Cancer Society, and
far too many women in the greater Elizabeth
community go without prevention, education or
proper care.

Trinitas has partnered with The Connie Dwyer
Breast Cancer Foundation to bring a highly
empathic approach to screening, diagnosis,
treatment, and community outreach and
education to all women, regardless of financial
status, in a brand new facility that evokes comfort
and a sense of well-being.
The Breast Center, staffed with board-certified

bilingual specialists, offers the most up-to-date
equipment and services available, such as 3D
imaging, which allows radiologists to view the
breast tissue in several layers. This breakthrough
technology can detect 41 percent more invasive
breast cancers and can reduce false positive
results by up to 40 percent.
The American Cancer Society recommends

that all women over the age of 40 have regular
breast exams and mammograms. Most women
who undergo screening will be healthy and not
require further services until their next scheduled
screening. However, patients who require
continued care will meet with a Breast Navigator,
a highly trained guide who answers questions and
assists patients through the process of diagnosis
and treatment.
Dr. Adriana Suarez-Ligon, Breast Surgeon,

says, “With the generosity of Connie Dwyer, the
new breast center at Trinitas will be a beautiful,
calming and comprehensive center for women in
our community to have everything from their
yearly screening mammograms to the latest
diagnostic studies. In addition, it will be a one-(above) Robert and Connie Dwyer 

stop shop where care will be coordinated for the
patient among our dedicated, compassionate
multidisciplinary care team.”
Connie Dwyer’s story is one of bravery and

enormous good will. A known philanthropist,
Connie was first diagnosed with breast cancer in
1999 and had a double mastectomy. Inspired by
her own ongoing battle, she became mindful of
the fact that many women who are uninsured or
under-insured and low-income often have
limited or no access to critical care. That’s when
she and a dedicated group of friends began a
grassroots effort, where she worked tirelessly to
create awareness and raise funds. By 2005, the
doors of the first Connie Dwyer Breast Center
had opened.

“My experience is a testament to the fact that
early detection, quality care, and being
monitored by knowledgeable professionals
makes the difference between life and death,”
says Connie, who after 19 years, was re-
diagnosed here at Trinitas with metastasized
breast cancer in December 2017, and yet,
remains steadfast in her determination to help
others.
“In partnering with Trinitas, the Connie

Dwyer Breast Cancer Foundation has joined a
collaborative team of doctors, technicians,
patient advocates, and professionals to design a
breast center that will provide access to the best
science has to offer – by way of breast cancer
screening, diagnosis and treatment.”



GarwoodTimes • Page 9 • October 2018



GarwoodTimes • Page 10 • October 2018

www.facebook.com/cranfordendo
www.instagram.com/cranfordendo

Cranford Endodontics 
Welcomes Dr. Eric Weinberg

Cranford Endodontics is
pleased to welcome Dr. Eric
M. Weinberg to our practice.
Dr. Weinberg earned his
Bachelor of Arts degree in
History from Brandeis
University, and graduated
Cum Laude from the Boston
University Henry M.
Goldman School of Dental

Medicine, where he received his D.M.D. degree.
Dr. Weinberg returned to New Jersey to

complete his General Practice Residency at
Newark Beth Israel Medical Center, and then
proceeded to serve the Union County community
as a general dentist for an additional year. He then
completed his specialty training at the Rutgers
University School of Dental Medicine, where he
earned his Certificate in Endodontics (root canal
treatment).

Dr. Weinberg has been trained in modern
Endodontics, including use of the dental
microscope, Cone Beam CT (CBCT) three-
dimensional radiography, up-to-date surgical
techniques, and CBCT-guided endodontics via 3-
D printing.

Appointments may be made at
300 North Avenue East in Cranford, NJ

by calling

908-276-7773
www.cranfordendo.com

RESIDENTIAL & COMMERCIAL
• Asphalt Works
• Driveways
• Parking Areas
• Sealing
• Resurfacing
• Curbing
• Snow Plowing
• Dump Truck 

& Backhoe Rental
• Paving Machine

Free Estimates • Fully Insured

Brian Hirth
908-687-0614
908-789-9508

USED WHEELCHAIR VANS 
& MINIVANS FOR SALE

Transportation Care Company, 
a Clark based medical and school

transportation company owner is retiring 
and offering 10 vehicles for sale. 

Both minivans and wheelchair vans meet 
the current New Jersey DMV inspection

requirements. Five of the vehicles are 
Ford 250s with raised roofs, Braun lifts 
and walk up stairs. The five minivans 

are Dodges. These vehicles are 
in good running conditon. 
Call for an appointment,

732-388-9522 Ask for Mr Charles.

FREE EDUCATION PROGRAM FOR PEOPLE WITH
DIABETES OFFERED IN WESTFIELD

Are you a person with Medicare living with
diabetes or know someone who is? Take control
of your health through a free and fun six-week
workshop series.
Meet others going through similar experiences

and learn about diabetes and its risks, preventing
complications, healthy eating, exercise,
medication management, dealing with stress and
depression, action planning, and much more.
Graduates from this program lost weight,
improved eating habits, started walking, and got
their blood sugar levels under control.
“The workshop made me confront everything

and I feel so much better, and so much more in
control,” said Marlene, a workshop graduate with
Type 2 diabetes.

The free workshop series is taking place at
Westfield Community Center on 558 West Broad
Street in Westfield, NJ. Workshops are on
Thursdays, September 27 to November 1 from
12:30 p.m. to 2:00 p.m.
Complimentary healthy snacks, literature, and

giveaways will be provided. All attendees must
register by the second session.
To register for this free workshop, call Pauline

Martineau-Ellam at (908) 232-4759.
Quality Insights offers free diabetes self-

management education throughout New Jersey
as part of Everyone with Diabetes Counts (EDC).
The EDC program is a national initiative of the
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services
(CMS). Learn more at qualityinsights-qin.org.
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908-688-8333
528 N. Michigan Ave. Kenilworth, NJ
We accommodate the trade as 
well as the do-it-yourselfers!
We are always ready to assist.

Largest Display
of Pavers in Union County

Largest Display
of Pavers in Union County

Prices
per yardSOIL

Black Topsoil .................................$35

MULCH
Black Dyed ....................................$30
Brown Dyed ..................................$30
Red Dyed .......................................$32
Hardwood ......................................$22
Play Ground ..................................$35

QUARRY BASE MATERIALS
Concrete Sand ...............................$50
3⁄4 Clean Stone ...............................$38
Stone Dust .....................................$34
QP ....................................................$36

DECORATIVE STONE
3⁄8 Red Stone...................................$70
3⁄4 Red Stone...................................$68
3⁄4 Pearl Pebble ..............................$92
2-4  Pearl Pebble ...........................$92
3⁄4 Arctic White ..............................$92
3⁄8 Riverbed / Pea Gravel .............$58
1 Riverbed......................................$62
2-4 Riverbed ..................................$64

Hours:
Monday - Saturday: 7:30 am - 5 pm
Closed Sunday

SERVICING LANDSCAPERS,
MASONS & HOME OWNERS

DRAINAGE
Catch Basins
Pipe

HARDSCAPE

TOOLS
Mason Tools • Shovels •Rakers

Polymeric Sand
Paver Sealer
Paver Cleaner

LAWN & GARDEN
Grass – Seed
Fertilizers
Peat Moss

Belgium 
Block 

Concrete
Block

Curbing

Limestone
Treads

Cement

Prices subject to change without notice.

Diamond Blades

FREE
Same Day Delivery

5-Yards or more

Waterfalls • Fireplaces • Fire Pits • Walls • Walkways • Patios • CurbsWaterfalls • Fireplaces • Fire Pits • Walls • Walkways • Patios • Curbs
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GARWOOD LANES
BOWLING BIRTHDAY PARTY
Packages for children aged 5 and up.

Available 7 days a week.
Call for more information and to make reservation.

(908) 789 2040
garwoodlanes.com

346 North Avenue, Garwood, NJ

CLOTHING DRIVE SET
FOR OCTOBER 6TH

Submitted by Barbara Tweedle, 
Vice President of the LAX

The Ladies Auxiliary of the Garwood Fire
Department will be holding their clothing drive
on October 6, 2018 from 9 a.m. – 2 p.m. at the
firehouse. Rain or shine. We gladly take, clothes,
coats, shoes, purses, curtains, pillows, stuffed
animals, soft luggage, bed and table linens. All
clothes are cleaned and separated and used if in
good condition. All goods go to local families in
the tri-state area. No hard household items please.
If you need assistance with items please call 908-
868-4358 and I will arrange for a pick up.

STREET SWEEPING
SCHEDULE

STREET SWEEPING WILL RUN THROUGH OCTOBER
AND RESUME AGAIN IN APRIL.

SOUTHSIDE
1st Tuesday odd side Hickory to Locust

2nd Tuesday even side Hickory to Locust
3rd Tuesday odd side Spruce to Willow
4th Tuesday even side Spruce to Willow

NORTH SIDE
1st Thursday odd side

2nd Thursday even side
3rd Thursday odd side
4th Thursday even side

A MESSAGE FROM CHIEF ALLAN TWEEDLE
GARWOOD FIRE DEPARTMENT

Garwood residents it’s that time of year again
our annual fund drive will be starting shortly.
Fire prevention week is from October 7th thru
October 13th. We will be hosting an open house
October 7th from 9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. at the
Garwood Firehouse. 
Please stop by with your kids or grandkids to

see our fire trucks and equipment. Light
refreshments will be served.
Enclosed with our fundraising flyer is a

“Special needs sheet”. This sheet should be
filled out and returned to us. Each person with
special needs should have a separate sheet filled

out. With this survey it will give us the
information needed prior to an emergency in
your home. This information will stay within the
Fire Department unless you allow this to be
shared with the state wide system.
The membership of the Garwood Fire

Department has appreciated the support of the
citizens in the past but need your support going
into the future. We are 100% Volunteer Fire
Department.
Anyone interested in joining the fire

department please stop by the firehouse on
Sunday morning and Monday evening.

GARWOOD LIONS CLUB SENIOR PICNIC
Submitted by Sara Todisco, President, Garwood Lions Club

The Garwood Lions Club had another
wonderful senior citizens’ picnic on September
8th, 2018 with over 50 people in attendance. The
Lions Club would like to acknowledge the
Columbian Club for once again being a terrific
venue for this annual event. Hamburgers, hot
dogs, corn, and the Lions “famous” clam
chowder were served, followed by pastries and
coffee. The Lions Club is already looking

forward to next year’s picnic!
The main mission of this international

organization is to help the blind. In addition to
hosting community events, the Garwood Lions
Club provides scholarships to selected Garwood
students graduating either 8th Grade or High
School. 
Please follow us on Facebook at “Garwood

Lions Club” for updates.

locally owned since 1984
www.vdsnj.com

facebook.com/vdsnj
email: ira@vdsnj.com
908-964-4004
406 Chestnut St. • Union, NJ 07083

HOME MOVIES
TRANSFERRED
TO DIGITAL
FILES & DVD

• Video Tape Transfers
• DVD & Flash Drive Duplication
• Audio Cassette to CD
• Reel to Reel Audio to CD
• LP to CD
• High Speed Photo & Slide Scanning
• Foreign Conversions

Don’t let your family 
memories fade away

Video Production & Editing
Training • Sales • Documentary

COFFEE WITH A COP -
OCT. 3

The Garwood Police Department will be
hosting a Coffee With A Cop event on
Wednesday, October 3, 2018 at Dunkin Donuts
located in the Garwood Plaza on North Avenue
between 9:00 a.m. and 12:00 noon. Everyone is
welcome to join us for a hot cup of coffee and
some good conversation.
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Frank D. Isoldi
Broker / Sales Associate
Coldwell Banker Residential Brokerage

Cell: 908-787-5990
For more follow on Instagram @frankdisoldi | twitter @homeswestfield

#LoveWhereYouLive
TheIsoldiCollection.com

©2018 Coldwell Banker Residential Brokerage. All Rights Reserved. Coldwell Banker Residential Brokerage fully supports the principles of the Fair Housing Act and the Equal Opportunity Act.
Operated by a subsidiary of NRT LLC. Coldwell Banker© and the Coldwell Banker logo are registered service marks owned by Coldwell Banker Real Estate LLC.

209 Central Avenue, Westfield
Office: 908-233-5555

Echo Ridge, Mountainside
Offered from the Upper 600’s

Open Every Saturday and Sunday,
1:00-4:00PM

447 Downer Street, Westfield
Offered at $375,000

53 Mohican Drive, Westfield
Offered at $785,000

101 Golf Edge Drive, Westfield
Offered at $2,500,000

1700 Boulevard, Westfield
Offered at $945,000

560 Codding Road, Westfield
Offered at $899,900

1741 Cooper Road, Scotch Plains
Offered at $1,239,000

416 Elm Street, Westfield
Offered at $1,195,000

111 Prospect Street 2A, Westfield
Offered at $699,900

145 Hamilton Avenue, Westfield
Offered at $1,100,000

1231 Cooper Road, Scotch Plains
Offered at $1,295,000

110 Wychwood Road, Westfield
Offered at $1,749,900

200 Woodland Avenue, Westfield
Offered at $5,950,000
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Tina Renna 908-418-5586
tinarenna@rennamedia.com

Joe Renna 908-447-1295
joerenna@rennamedia.com

202 Walnut Avenue
Cranford, NJ 07016

info@ rennamedia.com

Advertise 

in 1 or all 

21 towns

RENNA MEDIA NEWSPAPER RATE SHEET
WE MAIL 125,000 NEWSPAPERS MONTHLY!

CALL FOR ENTRIES: NEW JERSEY PHOTOGRAPHY FORUM’S 
24TH JURIED PHOTOGRAPHY EXHIBIT

Photographers are invited to submit
photographs to be considered for exhibition at the
24th Juried Photography Exhibit of the New
Jersey Photography Forum. In the almost twenty-
five years since its founding, this exhibition has
developed to be one of the most important juried
photography shows annually and attracts entries
from all over New Jersey.
The exhibit is open to any photographer able

to hand deliver their work to the Watchung Arts
Center on the Watchung Circle in Watchung, NJ
on Saturday, October 27, 2018 from 1 - 4 p.m.
The cost is $20 for every two photographs
entered. There is no limit to the number of
entries; however, all entries must be
professionally presented and securely wired for
hanging. There will be cash awards for
Excellence and Merit. A show prospectus is
available on the NJPF website.
The public is invited to attend the opening

reception on Sunday, November 4, 2018 from 1
- 4 p.m. at which time awards will be presented
and everyone will have an opportunity to meet
the artists. The exhibit is free and open to the
public during business hours of the Watchung
Arts Center: Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday, and
Friday: noon - 5 p.m., Saturday: 10 - 3 p.m. The
exhibit will be curated by Nancy Ori of Berkeley
Heights. All of the images will be for sale with a
portion of the proceeds going to support the
Watchung Arts Center.
The jurors for the show are: Matthew Gosser,

Professor and Gallery Director of the College of
Architecture and Design, NJIT and Gallery Dir
of Art and Artifacts of Architecture and Design,
NJIT and Gallery Dir of Art and Artifacts of
Newark and a photographer, sculptor and
furniture designer; Bill Brokaw, owner of
Brokaw Photography in Frenchtown, NJ, and a
teacher and curator; Nancy Ori, exhibitor, curator,
author, freelance photographer and educator and
the director of NJ Photography Forum and
Digital Arts Group and the owner of NJ Media
Center in Berkeley Heights.
The New Jersey Photography Forum is

dedicated to furthering the interests of
professional and serious photographers living or

working in the New Jersey area. Over the past 24
years under the direction of Nancy Ori, the NJPF
has become the largest and most recognized
group of fine art exhibiting photographers in the
state.
The monthly meetings are held at the Visual

Arts Center of New Jersey in Summit and
attendees are encouraged to share expertise and
advance their skills. The meetings provide access
to a wide variety of current creative and technical
information through informal presentations and
demonstrations by manufacturers and
photographic artists. Regularly, photographers
have an opportunity to display their work for

critique by others. Exhibition possibilities within
the fine art community are constantly explored,
and the NJPF is has become a valuable resource
for photographers interested in becoming fine art
exhibitors.
The Watchung Arts Center offers new art

exhibitions each month, performances of music,
comedy, improv and classes for children and
adults in art, photography, dance, yoga, and more.
Visit their website at watchungarts.org.
You can learn more about the New Jersey

Photography Forum by visiting their web site at
njphotoforum.com or calling Nancy Ori at 908-
790-8820.

“IN OUR OWN VOICE –
LIVING WITH

MENTAL ILLNESS”
On Tuesday, October 23, 2018, the National

Alliance on Mental Illness of Union County
(NAMI) invites the public to a free event
featuring speaker and video presentations that
convey messages of reality, hope and the facts
of mental illness. Learn about the support and
education that NAMI can offer. 7:30- 9 p.m.
RWJ Rahway Fitness &Wellness Center, 2120
Lamberts Mill Rd., Scotch Plains. For more
information call 908-233-1628 or email
namiunioncounty@yahoo.com
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THE GARWOOD PUBLIC LIBRARY

411 Third Avenue, Garwood, New Jersey • youseemore.com/garwoo • 908-789-1670.
The Library is open Monday through Thursday from 9 a.m. to 8 p.m.;

Fridays 9 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. and Saturdays from 9 a.m. to 1 p.m.

Knitting Club
Mondays and Thursdays at 10:30 a.m.

No registration required; Learn how to knit or
show others how it’s done while 

enjoying fun conversation. 
Needles and yarn provided to newcomers.

Kid’s Chess
Mondays, at 3:00 p.m.

No registration required. Limit 12; Informal
chess game for children of all ages. This is a

non-instructional program. 
Six boards provided.

Monday Afternoon Book Club
at 1 p.m. on October 15
No registration required.

Call the library for featured book.
Columbus Day

Library will be closed Monday, October 8
for Columbus Day

Family Book Character Pumpkin Contest
The contest begins Tuesday, October 9.

See article for rules.
Explore It

Tuesdays at 3:00 p.m.
for 8 weeks, after school STEM fun for kids
3rd grade and older: Registration required;

Limit 16.
Toddler Story Time

Wednesdays at 10:30 a.m.
No registration required. For children birth to

age 4; Stories, songs, bubbles and more.

Nasa Academy
Wednesdays at 3 p.m.

for 6 weeks; for future space explorers 
2nd grade and older; Registration required. 

Limit 15.
Library Board Meeting

October’s meeting will take place on
October 3 at 8:00 p.m.

The meeting of the Library Board of
Trustees is open to the public.

Lego
Thursday, October 11 and 25 at 3:00 p.m.,
Registration required for children age 4 through
12, Limit 15; be inspired by this month’s theme
and build whatever comes to mind. Then share

your creation with others. Some will be
displayed in our showcase.

Kid’s Craft
Thursday, October 18, at 3:00 p.m.

Registration required.
For children 2nd grade and up, Limit 20.

Thursday Night Book Club
Thursday, October 4 at 7:00 p.m.
No registration required; Discussing,

The Bookshop, by Penelope Fitzgerald.
Friday Morning Movie

Friday at 10 a.m. October 12, 19 and 26.
See the Library website for featured movies.

HALLOWEEN PARADE
SET FOR OCTOBER 31ST
The Garwood Lions will host a Halloween

Parade and costume contest for anyone interested
in participating. It will take place on Wednesday,
October 31st. The parade will begin out of the
Borough Hall parking lot at 403 South Avenue at
7 p.m., where it will be led by the Garwood Fire
Department under the underpass to Lincoln
School, 400 Second Avenue. Those preferring not
to walk in the parade can meet the rest of those
dressed in costume at the Lincoln School
gymnasium by 7:15 p.m. This is a free event and
the costume contest is open to anyone from
newborn to adult. There is even a group costume
category. All participants will be given a candy
bar and winners from each of the categories will
earn cash prizes. This is the oldest event
sponsored by the Garwood Lions Club, which
has now been in existence for 89 years!

GARWOOD CANDIDATES
SLATED TO APPEAR AT

TWO FORUMS
For the seventh consecutive year, candidates

seeking office in Garwood will discuss the issues
facing the borough at forums sponsored by
residents of the Pointe, the condominium
complex between Maple and Chestnut Streets.
Candidates for Borough Council will square

off on Thursday, Oct. 18, 2018 while mayoral
hopefuls will appear a week later, on Thursday,
Oct. 25.
The public is invited to attend both sessions,

which will start at 7:30 p.m. in the clubhouse at
The Pointe. Garwood voters have also been asked
to submit questions to be asked of the candidates.
Questions may be sent to
PointeForum@gmail.com
The council candidates are Sean Benoit and

Michael Ince, Democrats, and Stephanie Bianco
and Sal Piarulli, Republicans. The mayoral
candidates are Ileen Cuccaro, Republican, and
Sara Todisco, Democrat.
“Every year since 2012, Pointe residents have

planned, organized and underwritten these
meetings,” said Christine Spear, the president of
the condominium’s board. “We believe the
forums are an important public service because
there is no other opportunity for Garwood voters
to see the candidates in action.”
Light refreshments will be served after the

formal discussion. Parking is available in the
large lot behind the commercial buildings on
North Avenue between Maple and Chestnut
Streets. A stairway leads from the lot to the
clubhouse.

2018 USER FEE BASED RESIDENTIAL
CLEANUP PROGRAM FOR BULK WASTE

Submitted by Christina M. Ariemma, Borough Administrator/Municipal Clerk

To participate in the Fall clean up, application
and fee are due by October 5 for the October 22,
2018 program.
No exceptions will be made, application and

fee must be received, not post marked by the
above dates. Thank you for your cooperation.
Application and instructions are available at
garwood.org.
Vegetative Grass and Bulk waste can be

deposed of anytime at the Plainfield Municipal
Utilities Authority (PMUA) for a fee.
Bulk Waste and Vegetative Waste at the

PMUA Operated PERC (Plainfield
Environmental Resource Center) Transfer
Station, located at 95 Rock Avenue, Plainfield,
NJ.
Parameters for PERC’s Bulk Waste and

Vegetative Waste Drop-Off Program is as
follows:
For Type 13 Bulk Waste drop-off:
• Vehicles with a trailer can discard up to 16k
lbs. without needing a DEP sticker.

• Vehicles without a trailer cannot exceed 9k
lbs.; more than 9k lbs. requires a DEP sticker.

For Vegetative Waste:
• There is no weight limit with or without a

trailer and DEP sticker is not required.

• Leaves, brush and heavy wood (tree
trunks/logs) are accepted.

• Grass is only accepted on Wednesday’s and
Saturday’s. (This program may be offered for
a limited time)

For more details and pricing please call PMUA
Customer Service at 908-226-2518. PMUA look
forward to servicing residents at PERC.

VIETNAM VETERANS 
OF AMERICA,
CHAPTER 688

Effective October, 2018 the meetings of
Vietnam Veterans of America, Chapter 688,
Union County will be held at the VFW Post 2230
Hall, located at 33 S. 21st Street in Kenilworth,
NJ.
Meetings will be held on the 2nd Tuesday of

each month at 7:00 p.m. All veterans are
welcome to attend, especially Vietnam era
veterans.
For further information please call Rick

Harrison 908-416-5930, or Ted Meadowcroft
908-283-3293.
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Ages
3 and up

Free Trial Classes Available

Beginner
to Advanced

N.J.’s
Premier

Dance Academy

REGISTER TODAY @ BeyondDanceNJ.com
Or stop in to register in person.

Beyond DANCE        123 N. Union Ave., Cranford
908-272-2522                    BeyondDanceNJ.com


